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-{V August 5, 1985 

The Honorable Neil Stallings 
Mayor of Jonesboro 
P. O. Box 580
 
Jonesboro, Arkans~s 72401
 

Dear Mayor Stallings: 

On July 1 the Federal Highway Administration notified us that many bridges on 
city streets are not in compliance with National Bridge Standards. These 
bridges must be strengthened, posted or closed in order to maintain public 
safety and to assure continued Federal Aid funding to Arkansas. 

The Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department has established a 
program whereby all city bridges with restrictive weight limits will be posted 
with appropriate warning signs. Our latest inventory records indicate that 
Jonesboro has three bridge locations requiring such signs. 

Your city is responsible for purchasing and erecting the necessary signs and 
Federal Aid funds will be used to reimburse you at a fixed rate of $165.60 per 
bridge. 

Please adopt and return the enclosed resolution along with the signed agreement 
of understanding in the self addressed envelope no later than October 1, 1985. 
Upon receipt of the resolution, you will be provided a description of the loca­
tion and type signs to be used, installation instructions, and a notice to 
proceed. It will be the city's responsibility to purchase signs that will meet 
the requirements of the program and erect them at the designated locations. 
Upon being notified in writing by the city that the signs are in place, our per­
sonnel will inspect the signs and you will then be reimbursed $165.60 in accor­
dance with the Federally established unit price. 

Because of the threatened loss of Federal Aid funds, your expeditious handling 
of this matter is absolutely critical. If you have any questions or wish to 
discuss this matter further, please contact our Programming and Scheduling 
Section at 569-2481 immediately. 
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BRIDGE INFORMATION 

11971 By County Road #143, one mile south of Hwy. 63 and 
two miles east of Hwy. 11. (Turtle Creek) 

12152 County Road 478, north of Hwy. 18, near Hwy. 351
 
(near Airport)
 

19638 Race Street, near Nettleton area.
 

This information was called in by Laura Carter of AHD
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